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Retyped from original for clarity. 

 

Club Organized 
For Owners of 
Mobile Homes 
 

  CURUNNA—Charles Benore of 
Durand was elected the first pres-
ident of the Michigan Courtesy 
Club, an organization of mobile 
home owners, at the group’s first 
annual meeting at McCurdy Park 
Sunday. 
  Lee Matthews of Vernon was 
named vice president, Dennis Mc-
Guire of Alma secretary-treasurer, 
Ted Austin of Owosso, host and 
Genevieve Jennings of Owosso, 
sociability chairman. 
  The group discussed rules of the 
road, making reports to the 
secretary on good places to stay 
and places which cater to mobile 
homes. 
  McGuire presented a map and 
discussed the matter of identifying 
member’s units. 
  A trip to Hartwick Pines Sept.
14 – 15 was planned. 
  The next meeting is to be at 
McCurdy Park July 28. 
  Charter members are Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Benore of Durand, 
Mr. and Mrs. Merlene S. Koutz of 
Shepard, Mr. and Mrs. Albert Arris 
of Owosso, Mr. and Mrs. Lee 
Matthews of Vernon, Mr. and Mrs. 
Howard Jennings of Owosso, Ted 
Austin of Owosso, Dennis Mc-
Guire of Alma and Mr. and Mrs. 
Carl Patchett of Perry. 


